
HAMPTON FALLS       SEPTEMBER 9, 2019  

PLANNING BOARD    DRAFT    

SITE WALK – STARD ROAD / MILL LANE 

 

 4:00 PM 

 
PRESENT: Chairman Todd Santora, Vice Chairman Andy Brubaker, Selectman Representative Ed 

Beattie, Members Lisa Brown Kucharski, Shawn Hanson, Eric Cimon  

Not present:  Member Abigail Tonry 

Also Present: Scott Blood, Taylor Blood 21 Stard Road; Deanna Kosciusko, 81 Stard Road, 

(Seabrook) 

  

SITE WALK:  

 

Case #19-08-01: Application from Unitil Service Corp., for Final Public Hearing for Scenic Road 

Alteration Permit to perform storm resiliency work along a small portion of Mill Lane and along 

Stard Road. This would entail the removal/pruning of all vegetation growing under or over the lines 

and the removal of hazard trees threatening the lines. (Cross Reference Case #19-03-01)  

  
Chris Moultroup, Forestry Supervisor for Unitil, told the group that he reviewed the trees originally 

being considered for removal on Stard Road last week and has reduced the list to 46 trees.  Each of 

the trees were reviewed and explanations were given for why they have been included on the revised 

list.   

After the Planning Board makes their final decisions, the trees that are to be removed, if any, will be 

marked with paint so that the tree contractor will have clear direction on what is to be done.   

The site walk completed at 5:52 PM. 

Notes taken by Karen Anderson 

 

 


